
From: Gwen McGriff <GMcGriff@doi.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/27/2012 4:52:43 PM
Subject: RE: Potential Meeting Times

Next week is pretty full, but I will check with Director Farmer when we speak this evening. I will follow up with you in the 
morning.

>>> "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> 11/27/2012 12:13 PM >>>
Gwen,
12/14 at 11:00 unfortunately does not work for the HHI group - conflicts with too many schedules.
Can we schedule it for some time next week instead?
Thanks, Katherine

From: Gwen McGriff [mailto:GMcGriff@doi.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, November 26, 2012 2:09 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Potential Meeting Times

Katherine:

I checked with the new Director and December 14, 2012 at 11 am here at the Department is the date we are working 
toward. We may secure a room downstairs for the meeting. I will email you about the exact location later this week. 
>>> "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> 11/26/2012 11:49 AM >>>
Gwen,
Please call me when you're available. I wanted to follow up about our conversation last week.
Thank you,
Katherine
803-767-7583

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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